
 

 

 

COMMISSION STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: February 20, 2024 

ITEM TITLE, PRESENTER: Consideration and Approval of the Utah Mylan Agreement with Plaintiffs 

for alleged manufacture, promotion, distribution, monitoring, and/or sale 

of opioid products. Mack McDonald, Chief Administrative Officer 

RECOMMENDATION: Make a Motion approving the Agreement 

 

SUMMARY 

Year to date, San Juan County has received roughly $67,278 from Opioid Settlement Funds. As the 

court cases continue and we receive settlement awards, the agreements will continue along with 

payment from previous agreements. As a reminder the County has prioritized this funding to go towards 

the following three efforts:  

1. Medication Assisted Treatment in jails  

2. Narcan (naloxone) for law enforcement agencies 

3. Aftercare/contingency management services for drug court.   

As we continue to collect more of these settlement funding and with limited spending in these areas, 

staff has been looking at other ways to spend this funding including School Resource Officer support as 

long as spending of the funds go towards the original intentions of the settlement funds.  

The most recent settlement with Mylan will only bring in $3,615.44, after attorney’s fee and the 

mandatory contribution to the National Common Benefit Fund, and as a one-time payment.  


